Public Safety Committee Meeting

September 16, 2014

The Public Safety Committee met Tuesday, September 16, 2014, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall Conference Room. Present were Chairperson Mark Ahner and Committee Members Sue Galbraith, Jerry Partridge and Roxanna Brush.  Also present were Police Chief Doug Colombik, Interim Fire Chief/Captain Cameron Duffin and Committee Recorder/Deputy City Clerk Connie Watts.

Chairperson Ahner brought the meeting to order.

REQUESTS OF CITIZENS

Spencer Haynes, 86 Agate Drive, addressed the Committee regarding a letter he had sent to Chairperson Ahner and copied to Police Chief Doug Colombik.  Mr. Haynes runs a mobile landscaping business and drives many streets in Miles City every day.  He expressed concerned about obstructions, including bushes and trees, that are interfering with visibility at many intersections around town.  

Chief Colombik responded that Captain Reddick has recently sent out over two dozen letters regarding shrubbery, public nuisances and other obstructions.  He said the Police Department works on this problem all the time; they are very busy and shorthanded, but are doing the best they can.  When a letter is sent out, the property owner is normally given 10 days, and the majority of people do rectify the problem within that time period.  

Mr. Haynes also spoke about the traffic congestion around schools, and complained that some schools do not have 15 mph signs, and/or the 25 mph signs that indicate an end to the 15 mph speed limit.  


Chief Colombik said he has doubled the patrols around schools this year, and he circles the schools himself, also.  As for the signs, Mr. Haynes could not remember exactly where he noticed the signs were missing.  He will contact Chief Colombik with that information.  


Chairperson Ahner said this was addressed by the Council some time ago, and asked Chief Colombik to check with Public Works to see if all the signage is in place.


Chairperson Ahner asked Mr. Haynes to visit with him again if he does not see improvement in the intersections that he mentioned.

REVIEW ORDINANCE NO. 1278:
An Ordinance Revising Section 11-77 Of The Code Of Ordinances Of The City Of Miles City, Montana, Adopting The 2012 International Fire Code, And Notice Of Intent

**
Committeeperson Brush moved to recommend approval of Ordinance No. 1278, seconded by Committee member Galbraith.

Interim Fire Chief Duffin explained that the most recent fire codes adopted are 2009, and 2012 is the most recent edition.  The State Fire Marshal’s Office adopted the 2012 Codes a few months ago; Cities cannot adopt them until the State does.

*
Committeeperson Brush’s motion then passed by unanimous consent.

POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICIES

Chief Colombik said he has been working on revising and updating the policies for some time, and they are now ready to be reviewed by the Committee.  Attorney Rice has reviewed and approved the policies.
a. WEAPONS:
This is an updated policy that includes some new additions, including updated minimum qualifying standards.

Chairperson Ahner asked whether there is a separate policy concerning securing weapons, e.g. in an officer’s parked vehicle.  He was concerned about someone breaking into the vehicle if an officer were to leave it parked and unattended for a time.  Chief Colombik will make this addition.
b. Veterans’ Administration:
This needs to be added to the PD policy.  The City has a contract with the VA which states that, in return for the Police Department using the space, officers will conduct security checks of all exterior doors and the nurses’ station and lock up the hospital in the early evening.  He also mentioned that the contract itself will likely be updated soon; the current contract was effective in 2000, after the PD moved to its current building in 1999.


Chairperson Ahner noted that, on the last page of the VA Policy, it states  “The Chief of Police shall then review the check sheet daily.”  He suggested the words, “or the Chief’s designee” be added, as the current version puts the Chief in the position of always being totally responsible for that duty.  Chief Colombik will make this addition.
c. TASER:  This is also an updated policy that includes a few revisions.  The policy presented is recommended and suggested by MMIA.  The most significant revision is prohibiting shooting the taser at an individual’s chest.  In the event he or she has a pacemaker, the taser could cause the device to fail, resulting in a heart attack.

Chairperson Ahner noted the policy specifies “Taser X26.”  He suggested it simply read “Taser,” since the policy would not have to be changed if the PD upgrades its equipment.  Chief Colombik will make this change.

d. SOCIAL MEDIA:
This is a new policy, the purpose of which is to provide guidelines concerning the personal use of social media when it references the Miles City PD.  Interim Chief Duffin felt this policy should be in the City Policy manual, as well.  Committee Member Brush, Chairperson of the Human Resources Committee, will mention it at the next HR Committee meeting.
e. SPECIAL TACTICAL SITUATIONS:   This is a new policy with basic guidelines for a major incident.  Its purpose is to provide guidelines that establish general procedures for handling special tactical situations that may be comprised of unusual operational activities and problems, including hostage situations, armed barricaded persons, sniper incidents, aggravated suicide attempts and other tactical problems.
f. MENTAL ILLNESS OR DISABILITY INTERVENTION:
  This is a new policy detailing recommended responses involving persons with suspected mental illness, for suicide intervention, and how and when to take individuals into protective custody.
Councilperson Galbraith suggested the language also address individuals with “special needs and/or disabilities,” as well as those with mental illness.  Chief Colombik will make that change.
g. LOST AND FOUND:  This is a new policy, the purpose of which is to establish the handling, return, destruction and sale of lost or abandoned property.
**
Councilperson Galbraith moved to recommend approval of the above Police Department Policies, with amendments.  Committee member Brush seconded the motion, which then passed unanimously, 4-0.
ADJOURNMENT
**
Having no more business to come before the Committee, Committee Member Galbraith moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:


Public Safety Committee Chairperson:

___________________________

___________________________
Connie L. Watts, Recorder


Chairperson Mark Ahner
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